
  

 

 

This is our anniversary newsletter it seems. Another year and another Lenten season. A third Ashes to Go, a 
third Lenten Soup Suppers. This Lent we can attempt to do something different. Instead of giving something 
|up or as we did one year doing an additional service, this year letôs make an effort to come from a place where 
we acknowledge God is our center. 
 

How can we do that I hear you cry. Prayers help, but we forget to pray and itôs hard to remember the right 
words, although there are no right words. We can simply say or think God before an action or word and then 
be mindful of how our words and deeds might have changed. Before we respond to a comment, before we post 
something on-line or write that email ï think or say God aloud or mentally. This is a process known as  
invocation. It will bring your consciousness towards the object of your invocation. Coaches who work with 
athletes have them visualize their actions before an event ï this is the same thing Spiritually. Visualize God  
and low and behold you may actually see God in your life more and more. Lent is a time when we are called 
upon to practice consciously our spiritual disciplines. Letôs try it as a community these next few weeks and then 
talk about what impact it may have had. 
 

Last year in this version of the newsletter I announced that Allie would be leaving us. We have gone through a 
couple of fits and starts regarding our Sexton position and we have a new one who started this week. His name 
is David Gage. He is the husband of the Deacon at Grace, Nancy Gage. This is a retirement position for him 
and he will be trying to be here Monday through Friday for a couple of hours each day. So if you see some old 
man, who isnôt me, walking around introduce yourself and welcome him. The Sexton position being part-time 
and at a bit over minimum wage it is difficult to attract folks who can work and sustain on a part time position. 
Dave like Allie before him is ñretiredò yet still working. 
 

Spring is here. Our annual meeting is complete. Projects around here are being completed or started. I would 
like you all to talk and think about how and what we need to do around the Church to make this a welcoming 
and impacting community. Remember to ask yourselves what would our lives be like if there was no Christ 
Church Tashua here in Trumbull. Your answer, and it will be different for each of you, will reflect the impact 
our Church has on your life and the life of the greater community as a whole. What is our impact? Do we want 
it to grow and change? What is the work God is asking us to do ï right here ï where we are planted? Letôs ask. 
First by invoking the Holy Spirit and then by listening for a response. In your hearts, from your and your  
fellowôs lips. What is the Spirit saying to Godôs people. 
 

May this Lenten season be a time of reflection and illumination, we pray in Jesusô name. 
 

God keep and Bless you 
 

Rob+ 
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These are the figures given to the Vestry at our last meeting in February 2017: 

 

We will have some snow plowing expenses that will have to be taken care of from the few storms we had in 
February.  We are keeping up to date with the current Diocese pledge, however we still have approximately 
10K in arrears that needs to be current in order to take advantage of the help they could give us with low cost 
loans . 
 
Pledge payments can be made on the website:  www.christchurchtashua.com donations page. 
 
Jane Flader,   
Treasurer 

MONEY IN   $$ MONEY OUT $$ 

Giving   10,284.83 Clergy 5,247.78 

Fund Raising   0 Staff 2,323.08 

Endowment Interest 
 

  2,982.27 Building & Grounds  
(maintenance, snow, etc) 

729.00 

Other   0 Facilities  (utilities, heat) 2,802.66 

    Fund raising Expenses 0 

    Other  (pledge, administrative 
expenses, worship, mortgage) 

2,893.12 

      

  
Income Total 

   
13,267.10 

  
Expense Total 
  

  
13,995.64 

From Our Treasurer 

It may seem early, but getting a head start on things is important!  
 

The first meeting for the 2017 Apple Festival will be on Sunday, April 2nd at 
9:00 a.m. (in-between services).  All are welcome and encouraged to attend!   
We need more volunteers this year!  Please be a part of the planning from the 

beginning. 

Ending Hunger One Step At A Time ð CROP Hunger Walk 
 

Save the Date! 
 

Sunday, May 7, 2017 
 

1:30 p.m.ð5:00 p.m. at Seaside Park, Bridgeport 
 

Letôs try to get a walking team together this year to raise money for 
this very important cause. 

 

Look for details in parish emails and our bulletin board! 

http://www.christchurchtashua.com


  

 

 

Today it may seem like winter is over, but you know Mother Nature and her March surprises. But that doesnôt 
mean we canôt think of spring and all the blessings it brings and symbolically or actually a sense of renewal. 
Whether it be gardening or golf; warm sun or fishing, for me spring is a wonderful time of year. One of the 
four reasons we love New England. 
 

And while Martine and her helpers will be sprucing up our grounds again I thought I would give you an up-
date on the projects the vestry is discussing for the spring and upcoming year.  The first two items are finish-
ing the deck, which will give us real access to the second floor. This will offer all kinds of opportunity to take 
a next step to make it functional. The second item will be to redo the parking lot side of the church. Simply 
the original work has some flaws that need to be fixed. 
 

This group of projects are still under discussion with final priorities and funding (from our bequests and 
trusts) to be determined. So hereôs the list: 
 

§ Reseal the parking lot 

§ Fix the steeple bell. Wouldnôt it be nice to hear it on Sundays again. 

§ Replacing 3 broken windows in the rectory 

§ Replacing the 4 windows on the north side of the Undercroft with energy efficient windows to 
match the ones on the parking lot side. 

§ Complete the replacement of the old cemetery fence. But current opinion is we can utilize our  
limited funds in other places. And the list continues but this is what you can look for as the  
weather gets warmer.  

 

As always, I am happy to take any suggestions you might have to the vestry.  Enjoy the rest of the winter; it is 
beautiful right after it snows, right? 
 

Blessing to all, 
Jerry Gregory 
Sr Warden 

From Our Senior Warden 



  

 

News from the Episcopal Church in Connecticut www.episcopalct.org 

 
Lenten Devotionals, Retreats, and more! 
 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 1st. Here is a working list of materials that may be helpful for your 
spiritual practice this Lent: 
 
Arising from Diocesan Convention Resolution #5 - Our Holy Land passed last fall, Lenten materials will be 
available to assist ECCT members connect with the peoples, promise, and history of the Holy Land. Reflec-
tions, stories, and weekly Prayers of the People will be available. Stay tuned for details. 
 
Camp Washington's Lenten Retreat, March 31 - April 1; titled "Making Space for Silence: Exploring  
Contemplative Prayer" 

Forward Movement's "A Season of Prayer: 40 Days in the Desert"  

SSJE's 5 Marks of Love Lenten workbook 

Trinity Institute 2017: Water Justice conference on March 22-24 in New York City. Local sites currently  
include St. Paul's, Wallingford and St. John's, Vernon, more to come. 

Green Anglican's Carbon Fast for Lent, the challenge is to reduce the actions which damage God's Creation. 

Episcopal Relief & Development's Lent Meditations; English & Spanish. 

Living Compass' Living Well Through Lent, 2017 booklet.  

Lent Madness, the "Saintly Smackdown of 2017;" this competition for the Golden Halo will provide humor 
and a breath of fresh air while you learn more about the saints the church commemorates. Fill out your  
brackets and vote every week day for the winner.  
 
 
The ECCT Disaster Ministry Network flood relief trip to Louisiana this spring. More information on 
the floods in Louisiana here. If you are interesting in participating in the trip, please email Mike Corey. If you 
would like to donate to help to support the cost of the trip, please visit the GoFundMe page here. Consider 
joining the Disaster Ministry Network Facebook Group. 
 
Companion in Mission Conference, March 4 at St. John's West Hartford. This conference will focus on 
refugees and migration, across the street & around the world. Please register for this event, registration is $10 
in advance, $15 at the door.  
 
Sacred Art of Chant: Contemporary Practice, Timeless Prayer, March 17-18. This retreat held at  
Mercy by the Sea Center in Madison is lead by musician and author Ana Hernandez. No singing or chanting 
experience required for this meditative retreat. Lodging and prices vary. Learn more here.  

Please note:  the light blue underlined text is a ñclickableò link. 
Hover over the text, press Ctrl and click your mouse at the same 
time and youôll be directed to the corresponding website. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHV8IJV1ELuhPDBpvaC6clCNOwNsQBDnHD5YoSk19rO_zJXDeJzje346QxLB_QT5eHsv5a0-WUeCZL6pCoSUOUVI61anH-rnTXhjGDIGQmJKuDYI54MzeiL1qp0__uCs1Xtd4xrZTjCG0S4CCzujXsYwpI6Wp9klMewYTSXPYefGYTXUuBO9N7LDd6bSd6S-6Qq1K97YUmLarr4E-PC1TzMmXhfwYbuhM0IH
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGZ4E4YHtPhFdE-tdOGQCYdrQ_I9VrHV0XMEgUCrBzgnSoFoYfy41EtUhpADTbW7Isl3s0ne3hy5K9mIColW8GlW5-DaHetCkPhWJrg7gTWgOy8av3fqJVUorgerQ8n1G_UrpFuUFISLbRpwdQ1emnIx0vEAs4uIBIntfUnHdDES-Jplx
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGe5WuE5_7z0vopG3lEjmIMEGxUyyuuHsNyuO_9BodZLQiM8APPdWFLY7QNwH3j53azw84_qamwIgHi007oj5SqjpkKQ1YrpVZNMXRCsKIYFJZnteAIDxKaQB3IBToaPzV1_4NTBsau5wDwPqaXlY2TETArA792QhWgUlR3ACxHcBinsK
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGe5WuE5_7z0vH2Q-x2gQPcqm0gL_CJrSnueCsIBI7L9kCGC_PEppJE5GlvMoHd_YMpQBArZQmNfYEAiVdw0yECnx1kz9AJcuIlkKTE6LG0QbH2mOKhwJfO4G6cKo84HN0dOszD_KVQc-nlAgQCNdgVYFDedDkwKWmRzaPmrMVS-6AX-w
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGauep8N3JLBFhhRtMb3UAKFiRBFbc_P2nSsJB9zHxwbO3y31sNOeKibnvqkO6b8UmyJyUEPCaszm4s3kq55Y5n7Jlp0ZPw1rSfggT8z48pUyFcQ0kVnrqq6W2YqaxcFSYJTk6NKfUj57sZJL-WDrX5-1mPZ5WDV48kwHddXACkFQYJgG
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGe5WuE5_7z0vANcp3RfNH2U-o-2AGmmQClXwWCydQfWXYZGTQMej2C-yUeyhI96GmzS4PFiAZzM3Cir-f-qrPZn1kSU6XwrVxkaZueFjQtFMUY9ncNOeyIqIUYzS9X0w4TM-9F0vBTECZ3DOANekBrDvcwJb2QoyEPXERjf59g01isKT
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGe5WuE5_7z0vk5-Epj6YygwOALmWxO_NAOxkYyzZTwqMPIEIqFz4gO7DxKM2YMcOUlnqO5Ek3VYUukddvmbSqf9z66dZa77Yyky85qz3Ci4DUYSBXAF-J8VTNI6HmCLYjWSCYXt0UW3y_w5WLd-R4718iXaWxfCofk_pFo8_ibunzYLc
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGe5WuE5_7z0vQwAsTcCBG6DajPmHh37qJa0PMAJsucvXJKcOLXhLJ9spXAxGkDZPXwZxZOYNH6iJPz5yXTL1o_cXmAq_y6S70PZtbyQqLAaQCJIEVTsYLEM46FDuDCT67AQKggPuszJ7ZAPqylc3PXFjaREufgLzx9xeTze2TvO4HLam
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGauep8N3JLBFgG6ZrdH0yCUYS037ecVTxP16oAzWZmu_URGOz3Ei7jKQS8GPOPUyp45FyNW36Be4mryRYYmqUdyYw44v9ng2HtzQW0JG_sCPhyiho-W_-wPSWwlhQd1JJxL2dvyQZDrQJZaO2TozxOCSa2k9cLnvm4IfU_7_ccl6pmkC
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGX2DZp55InZz3Lr3hx1TejS2rD6mRXvXdKGQTIcCIeg52KDDEA7knwxyr77E7cfy-68jBwSQmAuRSNQ34s-33qq5xdRM-SAtex9YAKL-26W8VmPXFqFA4UEDpWnoOkJ8rd6pMXHUSKKSm_ih8ZRwmQjghdK1B3jNfY63Puxu4U9-Z2pq
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGZ4E4YHtPhFdZI5WKjQQvXa336o6Z8cbOEvAtXIK-uAEBZy7plkPih8K3_Lt0RZpBtzl8BFhuPbooiSndhJEWay6xu3fRcAynAzUgQaDVVg2jLHRrV_nHc5CLGXMc1siMbb75ye5Y2FnhuhgUzS8IvPShMxMBIyn5N9qXewiRXU1ugeJ
mailto:mpcorey@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGZ4E4YHtPhFdatc-SlgR_Z_vjvikb-cb4ZAC9Y8DPRgCoeHR-sbqHmpSCj2fI2m2BbNWwamNQTauXZbtze11x3F50r_4lkKXjn5Z4nLzALpEnoitM6NejQ3YSEiUDhqJUucfRkLSY_cr8FtaBXBVsiSCwyafyQwsozlHia6CX6wm2Uev
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGZ4E4YHtPhFdPUwkNH6o04Cw6kVnIPwM_QZpmFOXPAYnbHJLa9V6qwSUUua9vNCWd0l26GpDVp0ico5LLPCy5boAEhj_Hpkag1D0RXw57XiARmp8uyKLrW1cyoOfUUdsYnUNFrLB9TH0mMy1U8Mm6Nn1kAnJVv8a0g==&c=CH7kh2ZO3
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGedLfRLC5rq0iJWDA7T5kGlE09e853ppmwWuVirVPdrSwWxgERA_YMNewNxieh_EkExi7Cb0VMp1xpWSDpzMPhR2_qRjKsmpmO414LOhE5nAY7TH8e_mCrMjO1CmwL49YoEJbj7M397cGyIuSYRJZ33NRiO0c2dw5WqhEJ3dMm-VlVSv
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGauep8N3JLBFFaiQnyG6bcy1pRjjf5ZuAILYUx5xG9-nuzg9JnBZ_8XWBJYD9GXjua730BYikOT4Du3QNFhsS4SVqMPEPR4pKppXhuxSj3lbFPSl9RkuoRYC_VW62j6nKYJZv13PDvHPT5UuABtP86Pcuexm0fQFiyeWRHlsY22wbEXO
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGauep8N3JLBF3swczyC-YlP_ZjVX3GAeXdqAb36vO6G6WfiOuj8N7ugCjugPFU9JjJ_N8phHRbzHN6eI7ZfjnV4TncXrGFS-oHSSslYbMxPlT7B9XUs8xCHfexZFrUVY3pjrag2kdnyJpJ_ijAWvs2LCj0I1Up_ImtvuQ4UZ6vEPFgnK
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001tDjZvEs7eujWLcBd3bldrmHRjkclFjh3136fga_O4CMevxdWbd8CGauep8N3JLBFPVAulK5atVG5ukwLyHQAErpC3p29lke7XNrjkDPKJLn5nOfCKK4dBfTW6I3HiKC5L-WuGTbBkse58lvpyeb-Zzq_sxx7g7lkR2_hnyC-kevhH0slB4YyPJXtpDP2qHmmBCvvH1OOle6yWwEeZV1Ns7SapHx2v81drxxC


  

 

News from the Episcopal Church in Connecticut 

 
A Word From Presiding Bishop Michael Curry On The Good Friday Offering 
 
"The Jesus Movement is manifested through opportunities like the Good Friday 
Offering to stand in solidarity with our sisters and brothers throughout the Province of 
Jerusalem and the Middle East. I ask you to join me in the journey of faith as part of the 
Jesus Movement in supporting the Good Friday Offering again this year."  
  
Find the full text of Presiding Bishop Curry's letter here. Our contributions to the Good 
Friday Offering support the various ministries of the Province of Jerusalem and the 
Middle East. More information on the Good Friday Offering can be found here or by  
contacting the Rev. Canon Robert Edmunds.  

News from Camp Washington 

 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014_ygzS90qdBOeS4QnRQ13Ys2Ppa8Ebe3vMI0Du9gSCVnwSoMpWk1I1tNbE2eNbp4oboDs8oCRHFuOqqZI-7ION0Zh9NSqOWJ9BMKUEGPMttjo_R-7dlMCwXI3kVyTuPAo6YBsReHnOdMsxK0BhMYeGNOnzvrHUkHhIPMVgSM-_CD4HL8Oxw35ym08nilYTNGYJyCk4fvAiIlWmWmWWEXFE7vUAsotGlAOO9F
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014_ygzS90qdBOeS4QnRQ13Ys2Ppa8Ebe3vMI0Du9gSCVnwSoMpWk1I4TZ71tDTPqSfdVrWWKuG8naIxT5W5NRmCqunxSYSFH71K1AWLaXCXAEUtKc6BS8FLShR8z_VgkNRgApk_kw0S3nNm1mTz9HaKGhnv1y8zDEPlHLuqMxFOodWHsGMtZe5PJq_3pYjFzeZodP8-drPuZPSb1YCGIxAYfIgnJ9bs7RqyT4
mailto:redmunds@episcopalchurch.org


  

 

Parish News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lenten Supper Series with Fr. Rob 
 

Fr. Rob will host a Lenten Supper Series again this season.   
There will be light supper fare, meditation and fellowship. 

 
The suppers will alternate between Christ Church Tashua and Grace Church.  All are welcome 

to attend all of the suppers at either locationðcome to a couple, come to them all. 
Grace Churchôs address is: 5958 Main Street, Trumbull. 

 

Here is the schedule: 
 

Tuesday, March 7thð6:00pm-7:30pm at Christ Church Tashua 
Tuesday, March 14thðNo supper because Fr. Rob is on vacation. 
Tuesday, March 21stð6:00pm-7:30pm at Grace Church in Trumbull 
Tuesday, March 28thð6:00pm-7:30pm at Christ Church Tashua 
Tuesday, April 4thð6:00pm-7:30pm at Grace Church Trumbull 

Come Hear the Inspiring and Passionate 
 

The SymphoNYChorus 
 

Sunday, March 26th at 7:00 p.m. ï Grace Episcopal Church, Trumbull 
 

Program themes are Love, Hope and Peace 
 

The SymphoNYChorus is a faith-based, volunteer choir and orchestra performing 
classical, contemporary Christian, Gospel, Spirituals and more! 

 

For more information, please contact The Rev. Douglas Osgood  
ï drgoopath@aol.com 

 

A free will offering will be received. 

 

WATCH FOR IT!!!  
 
The annual exhibit of quilts made by the Sew Caring Quilters is nearly here despite the 

days when weather prevented them from getting together in the undercroft.  
 

These ladies continued to work at home making colorful creations for babies, vets, and 
convalescents.  Materials bought (thank you ECW!) and donated provide the ladies with 
rich sources for their imaginations! If a certain quilt catches your eye, it may be purchased. 

Just see any of the quilters.  
 

Do you know of a local agency you would like the Quilters to consider?   
Suggestions are always welcome.   



  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ECW News 

Spring Clean Up at Christ Church Tashua! 
 

We are in the process of picking a date for our annual Spring Clean Up at Christ Church Tashua.  

Depending on the weather, we are leaning towards a date between April 1st and April 8th.  

Be on the look out near the end of March for information on a definite date and an rsvp request 

so we will have an idea of how many people will help ahead of time. 

Also, look for an email later in the Spring for help with mulching. 
 

We hope many of our parishioners can join us to clear away the remnants of winter and  

prepare the church grounds for Spring! 

 

ECW Annual Meeting 
 

The Christ Church Tashua ECW will hold its annual meeting on  
Sunday, March 5th at 9:15 a.m. (between services). 

 

All the women of the church are encouraged to attend. 
 

Please join us to help plan all of the wonderful things we would like to do together in 2017! 

St. Johnôs Family Center needs our help! 
 

In addition to the regular needs of the Center for clothes and personal items for men, women and children, 
the Center has asked for help with something more specific.  They are in great need of clothes for menð
size large in particular.  All types of clothing items for this size are neededðshirts, pants, jackets, socks, 
shoes and underwear.  They especially need menôs size 12 shoes.  There is also a gentleman who wears a 
size 4x. They are in need of clothing for this size too.  If you are able to donate to this special clothing 

drive, thank you!  You can drop the items off on the back or side table in the undercroft.   

 

Christ Church Tashua is having a St. Patrickôs Day Dinner  
on Saturday, March 18th from 5:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.!! 

 

Weôre going to see who has the luck of the Irish and will hold a raffle!  
Raffle donations needed!! 

 

There is a sign up sheet in the undercroft for attendance and  
volunteer sign up for set up & clean up. More details to follow! 

 

Invite  your family and friends! 

Save the Date! 
The next Calvary / St. Georgeôs Community Supper will be in April.   
Look for an email on the specific date and volunteer information. 

We hope to have a good amount of volunteers to help with this supper! 



  

 

 

CCT Bulletin Board 

If you would like to provide refreshments for one of our Coffee Hours on Sunday 
morning, please do! There is a sign up sheet on the front table in the Undercroft. 

 

APRIL 
 

MARCH  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

2-Mar Rachel Brenha 

3-Mar Ruth Mohr 

6-Mar Anne Burgan 

9-Mar Martha Kaechele 

9-Mar Noah Beninati 

11-Mar Robert Mitola 

11-Mar Louisa Rossel 

12-Mar Harry Walker 

15-Mar Jennifer Stegmaier 

16-Mar Walter Kaechele 

17-Mar William Holmes 

17-Mar Merna Goett 

18-Mar Winnie Jordan 

23-Mar David Green 

27-Mar Jaye Irwin 

27-Mar Joleen Bull 

31-Mar Beverly Van der Ploeg 

2-Apr Patrick Liganga 

3-Apr Philip Brenha 

8-Apr Maxine Murray 

12-Apr Mark Flader 

18-Apr Strick Woods 

20-Apr Kristine Miklus 

24-Apr Barbara Nielsen 

27-Apr Mark Hawkins 

27-Apr Susan Vasone 

29-Apr Carol Rawlins 

Please support our Altar Guild! 
 
One way to support our Altar Guild 

and the beautiful flower 
arrangements that they create  
every Sunday is to sign up for  
Altar Flowers in memory of  
or in honor of loved ones é  
or whatever youõd like!   

 

There is a sign up sheet on the 
front table in the Undercroft. 

 

Feel free to sign up 
for a few dates! 

Thinking about becoming an  
Altar Server? 

 
We always welcome new members! 

 

There are many ways to serve.  
You can be a Chalicer, Lector, 
Greeter, Crucifer or Torchbearer. 

 

If numbers are more your thing, 
you can become a Counter! 

 

If you are interested in any of 
these, please let Fr. Rob know  
or call Maryanne in the  

Parish Office. 



  

 

Holy Week Worship Schedule at Christ Church Tashua 

 
The following are the services at Christ Church Tashua and Grace Church for Holy Week and Easter: 
 
 
P  S  -- A  9 
 

8:00am:  Holy Eucharist and Blessing of Palms 
 
10:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Procession with Palms 
 
 
M  T   --  A  13 
 

5:30pm:  Christ Church TashuaðRemembering Christôs Institution of the Holy Eucharist, Foot Washing and 
Stripping of the Altar 
 
7:30pm:  Grace ChurchðRemembering Christôs Institution of the Holy Eucharist, Foot Washing and  
Stripping of the Altar 
 
 
G  F   --  A  14 
 

12:00pm:  Trumbull Interfaith Service at Holy Trinity Lutheran Churchð406 White Plains Road, Trumbull 

1:00pm-3:00pm:  Christ Church Tashua open for meditation 

5:30pm:  Christ Church TashuaðGood Friday Office with Holy Communion from the Reserved Sacrament 

7:30pm:  Grace ChurchðGood Friday Office with Holy Communion from the Reserved Sacrament 

 
 
H  S   --  A  15 
 

Church is dark. 
 
 
E  S  - T  D    R   --  A  16 
 

8:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Hymns 
 
Easter Brunch between services 
 
10:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Hymns;  followed by Easter Egg Hunt in the Churchyard 



  

 

Easter Flowers  

 

 
 

 

EASTER FLOWERS 
 

One way of celebrating the Easter Season is by making an Easter Flower offering to our Altar 
Fund.  These commemorative offerings will help defray the cost of our Easter flowers and make 
our altar look beautiful for Easter Sunday. 
 
Please use the form below for your offering.  The standard amount is $30, but whatever you are 
comfortable giving is welcome. Your offering can be mailed to Christ Church or put in an 

ñEaster Flowerò envelope which can be found in the Church, 
undercroft, or office and placed in the offering plate at any of our 
services. 
 
Please have your Easter Flower envelope in to church and/or the Parish 
Office by Sunday, April 9th (Palm Sunday). 
 

Thank you! 

 
EASTER FLOWERS 

 
 
GIVEN BY_________________________________________________________ 

 
IN LOVING MEMORY OF______________________________________________ 

 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________ 

 
IN THANKSGIVING FOR______________________________________________ 

 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________ 



  

 

Helping those in need ... 

 

Local Food Pantries Need Our Help! 
 

**The Trumbull Food Pantry and the Deaneryôs food pantries 
are both low on food ð on a consistent basis** 

 
As a parish community, we know the continual struggles of our Deanery to support their two food pantries.  
It has come to our attention that the Trumbull Food Pantry also struggles to keep their shelves stocked for the 
many families that they serve.  Weôd like to help both.  If you would like to support the Trumbull Food Panty,  
donations can be made directly at The Center at Priscilla Place between the hours of 9 :00 a.m. ï 4:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday. If a large donation is being made, please contact them ahead of time at 203-452-5198 
so they can assist you. 
 

In addition to the Food Pantry drop off site, there are two community drop box locations:  Trumbull Library ï 
Main Branch on Quality St. and Trumbull Stop & Shop.  The Trumbull Food Pantry is located at The Center 
at Priscilla Place, 23 Priscilla Place.  Please visit their website for more information:  www.trumbull-ct.gov.  
 

The following items are needed at both the Trumbull and Deanery food pantries: 
 

¶ Soups 

¶ Cereal (including oatmeal) 

¶ Pasta 

¶ Pasta Sauce 

¶ Juice 

¶ Canned fruit 

¶ Rice 

¶ Dry beans and/or lentils 

¶ Canned Vegetables 

¶ Tuna fish 

¶ Canned beans 

¶ Personal hygiene items 

¶ Household cleaning items 

 
Financial contributions are always welcome too!   

 

If you would like to make a financial donation to the Deanery food pantries,  
please make your check payable to the Greater Bridgeport Deanery and send to:   

 

Greater Bridgeport Deanery Network 
c/o St. John's Episcopal Church 
768 Fairfield Avenue 
Bridgeport, CT  06604 

  
If you would like to make a financial donation to the Trumbull Food Pantry,  
please make your check payable to the Trumbull Food Pantry and send to:   

 

Trumbull Food Pantry 
Center at Priscilla Place 
23 Priscilla Place 
Trumbull, CT 06611 
 

Thank you!! 

 

The Deaneryôs  Community Supper  
programs need paper goods. 

 

Specifically: 

¶ Dinner plates 

¶ Salad plates 

¶ Soup bowls 

¶ Napkins 

¶ Plastic forks, knives, spoons 

¶ Cold cups 

¶ Hot cups 



  

 

 

2017 Vestry Members 
 
Jerry Gregory .........................................................................................................Senior Warden 
Susan Vasone ........................................................................................................ Junior Warden 
Jen Rossel ............................................................................................................................. Clerk 
Jane Flader ..................................................................................................................... Treasurer 
Karen Holmes .................................................................................................................. Worship 
Mark Baird ....................................................................................................................................  
Jaye Irwin ......................................................................................................................................  
Susan Mitola ..................................................................................................................................  
Open Vestry Position ....................................................................................................................  
Open Youth Vestry Position .........................................................................................................  

 
Christ Church Tashua Vestry  Meeting Policy 

 
Parishioners are welcome to attend Vestry meetings if they have a particular concern, idea or proposal that 

should be brought to the attention of the Vestry.  A written request should be made to one of the Vestry offic-

ers or the Rector a week in advance for inclusion on the meeting agenda, along with any documentation to be 

reviewed in advance of the meeting.  Approximately the first 15 minutes of the next Vestry meeting will then 

be set aside to address the parishionerôs concerns, ideas or proposals.  Otherwise, in the interest of covering all 

of the items on the agenda in a timely way, Vestry meetings are generally closed to parishioners. 

 

Upcoming Vestry Meeting Date -- 7:30pm 
 

March 22, 2017ðnote date change 
April 19, 2017 
May 17, 2017 

Vestry Information 

Would you like to learn more about the  
Episcopal Church in Connecticut?  

 

Visit the Episcopal Diocese website at  www.episcopalct.org  
to read blogs, view photos, enjoy poetry and learn more about  
upcoming events in the Episcopal Church in our state. 


